MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

MARCH 19, 2009

The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held March 19, 2009 in the Commissioner’s courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County Building.  The following board members were present:

Mrs. J. Harris, Mrs. T. Townsend, Mrs. P. Beatty and Dr. J. Peterson

Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the February minutes.  A motion was moved and seconded to approve February minutes, motion carried.  

Chairperson Harris presented a rough drafted copy of a manual which pertains specifically to Health Department employees.  Chairperson Harris pointed out this would be used in conjunction with the Delaware County personnel policy dated January 7, 2008 and the “grandfather” version concerning vacation and sick time.  Chairperson Harris read each item and board members were asked to make corrections and comments.  After the proposed draft was read a motion was made and seconded to adopt the manual with the corrections, have copies printed and effective date of said manual would be the distribution date.  After discussion with board and staff member’s present the motion was carried.  
Lynnetta Harley, Health Educator, presented a summary report of the Helping Hands Fair showing 224 people participated along with 25 vendors representing various social service agencies.  
Christiana Mann, Environmental specialist, reported on an event scheduled on April 9th celebrating Public Health Week.  C. Mann asked the board members to consider moving the April board meeting to the Delaware County fairgrounds and have a town hall forum, which the board agreed. C. Mann gave examples of vendors who have committed to attend the event and asked for suggestions from the board.  Dr. Peterson asked if an acupuncturist would fit into the event and Ms. Mann accepted Dr. Peterson’s offer.  C. Mann pointed out the fact they are working on a zero budget.  A signed proclamation from Governor Daniels along with anticipated signed proclamations from President Obama and Mayor McShurley would be available on April 9th.  A signed proclamation would be presented by a county commissioner the day of the event.
Robert Jones proposed the purchase of new office furniture for both offices.  Mr. Jones said half of the cost would come from the unemployment fund and if the commissioners approve, the other half would come from the rainy day fund which Mr. Jones speculated the total cost being $20,000 to $24,000.  A motion was made and seconded to support Mr. Jones effort to purchase new office furniture with the understanding the total cost of the Health Departments portion would be between $10,000 and $12,000, motion carried.

Chris Robbins and Lisa Dwinger from Health Strategies asked the board to consider granting their facility an extension of compliance to the Virginia Graeme Baker Pool and Spa Safety Act.  Mr. Robbins said the extension would potentially save them $2,000 because they have other repairs already scheduled for December of 2009 and patient volume would be lower during this monthly.  The facility is also looking into hiring a scuba diver to replace the equipment without draining the pool but it hasn’t been confirmed this method would be possible.  The Board asked C. Mann to discuss Heath Strategies record with the Health Department which she stated the facility has been cooperative with the office and has been good to work with in the past.  Chairperson Harris inquired about the progress of opening Tuhey Pool which C. Mann reported on a meeting with the Parks Department but no announcement of the opening has been given.  Chairperson Harris acknowledged the difference between semi-private and public pools and the supervision of them are different.  A motion was made and seconded to grant the 2009 pool permit extension of compliance to Health Strategies until December 2009, motion carried with one vote of opposed by P. Beatty.  Mr. Jones suggested before giving Health Strategies a 2009 pool permit the board seek legal counsel.  After further discussion, a motion was made and seconded to resend the previous motion, motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to give Health Strategies an extension of compliance until April 30, 2009, the date the current pool permit expires, motion carried.
Tamara White, Health Educator, shared with the board the 2009 Dr. Nicki Turner Advocate Award give to the Delaware County Health Department by the Tobacco Free Coalition of Delaware County and the Minority Tobacco Free Coalition of Delaware County.

The next board meeting will be held at the Delaware County Fairgrounds on April 9th at 7:00 p.m.

C. Mann asked if the board would consider approving money for the event during the National Public Health Week. After discussion with Mr. Jones on the availability of funds, a motion was made and seconded to approve financial assistance to this event at the discretion of financial availability, motion carried.  
At 8:51 pm motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting, motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson



Dr. Donna Wilkins, Health Officer
